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January 31, 2019 
 
 
Dear families, 
 
This is a letter to let you know that we had an unusual day today due to a suspicious odour at our 
school. 
 
Around noon, staff noticed the odour and as a precaution, we briefly evacuated. All students and staff 
safely evacuated to the Church of the Ascension, our evacuation site. 
 
While students were away, the Hamilton Fire Department responded and believed that the odour was 
due to a floor drain. Facilities staff are working with Union Gas. 
 
We were given the all-clear to return to the school at about 1 p.m. No students reported any health 
concerns. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kelly Sweeting 
Principal 
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